
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: January 5, 2021 

FROM: Steve Thomas, Asst. Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: City Council approval of a bid proposal from Jax Utilities Management, Inc, to Construct 

the new parking area and the drive through at the ASACC facility in the amount of $ 

219,195.54. Steve Thomas 
 

BACKGROUND 

City Council approved the revised parking layout plan for the ASACC facility on September 15, 2020.            

Staff solicited a bid from Hubbard Construction, who has the County paving contract, and they declined 

to submit a proposal.  Staff then reached out to Jax Utilities Management, Inc. for a proposal based on a 

bid that is eligible for piggy-back pricing.  That bid is attached for Council consideration.  The piggy-

back bid information is not available as of this writing, but will be available to Council on Tuesday 

evening. Staff believes the proposal for Jax Utilities is a good proposal to complete the site work and 

paving for this project. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

COVID 19 Funds from Account # 101-1005-5006404 in the Amount of $ 219,195.54 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve bid proposal from Jax Utilities Management, Inc, to Construct the new parking area and the 

drive through at the ASACC facility in the amount of $219,195.54. 

 


